San Luis Obispo County Commission on the Status of Women and Girls
Regular Meeting Minutes
A meeting of the San Luis Obispo County Commission on the Status of Women and Girls was held on 

May 3, 2022. This meeting was held by Zoom, and Andrea Chmelik, Chair called the meeting 

to order at 5:32 pm. 

Members of the Commission Present or Absent:  
Roll Call

	Commissioner (Initials)
	District
	Present
	Excused
	Absent

	Nancy Fiske 
	1
	X
	
	

	Meghan Madsen 
	1
	
	X
	

	Raechelle Bowlay
	1
	X
	
	

	Paulla Ufferheide
	2
	X
	
	

	Dixie Walker 
	2
	X
	
	

	BethMarie Ward
	2
	X
	
	

	Kassi Dee 
	3
	X
	
	

	Andrea Chmelik
	3
	X
	
	

	Victoria Condor-Williams
	3
	X
	
	

	Kathy Veder 
	4
	X
	
	

	Stacy Meko 
	4
	
	X
	

	Deb Geaslen 
	4
	
	X
	

	Fanny Arenas 
	5
	
	X
	

	Shirley Summers 
	5
	X
	
	

	Sherry Martinez
	5
	X
	
	


Guest Speakers/Presentations 
None
Public Comment Period
No Comments 
Approval of Meeting Minutes 
Meeting minutes from April will be approved at the June 7 monthly meeting.

Approval of Financial Report
Correction on the financial report – total expenses adjusted to appropriately reflect $862.25 instead of $62.25. Total balance was listed correctly in the report and no other adjustments need to be made. 

A motion was made Commissioner Ufferheide to approve the financial report as amended and seconded by Commissioner Bowlay. Motion passes.  

Nomination for Officers (election at June meeting)
a) Chairperson – Commissioner Bowlay nominated

b) Vice-Chairperson – Commissioner Condor-Williams nominated

c) Secretary – Commissioner Geaslen nominated

Commissioners Chmelik and Ward are resigning from the commission due to moving out of the district in which they were appointed. 
Update on Women's Recovery Response Grant Funding from CA COSWG
Commissioner Chmelik attended the initial training session and shared the slideshow from the presentation in SLOCOSWG Google Drive. The SLOCOSWG will receive a check for $25,000. These funds will be used for activities as described in the grant proposal. All expenses need to be tracked and accounted for. In March 2023, leftover funds will be returned to CA Women's Commission. 
Annual retreat planning update 
The first SLOCOWG grant funded event – annual retreat – has been arranged and will take place on May 14, 2022 at the SLO County Education Center. 
Girls With Goals Commission Outreach 2022 report
June 11, 2022, from 1pm-4pm, at the Vet Hall in San Luis Obispo, with an inspirational keynote speaker who is legally blind. 9-19 year-old girls can attend. Commissioner Fiske suggested having a girl appointed to the commission to represent the younger generation. Commissioner Ufferheide suggested to have girls from each district hold their own meetings that the Commissioners could attend and be involved with. Commissioner Martinez will reach out to other commissions who have or have had girls involved with the commission. Commissioner Bowlay brought up liability regarding hosting children under the age of 12, and having a licensed professional present.
Women's Wall of Fame 2022 report
Commissioner Chmelik will have the acrylic awards made. She is coordinating with the photographer to take pictures of the WWF winners. She will have the name plates engraved. Annual presentation and WWF will take place at the June 7 Board of Supervisors meeting. 
Board of Supervisor’s Agenda Highlights
None.
Meeting Adjourned at 6:45 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Andrea Chmelik, Chair 

